THE WORLD CO., LAWRENCE, KANBAR 8897 8 - 2 - 6

19

No further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Wednesday, December 13,

ATTEST:

D. E. marke

County Clerk

Arthur A. Heck Chairman

December 13, 1972

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of December 11, 1972.

Comm. Order # 1049

The Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Orders No. 1047 and 1048. Orders are on file in the office of the County Clerk.

Engsloy: Sherlyn Sampaon Der 26 instead Lucille Allison, Clerk of the District Court, discussed further with the Board the employment of Sherlyn Sampson as clerk in her office. Mrs. Allison indicated that she would now like to employ Mrs. Sampson as of December 26, 1972 at the same salary as originally approved. It was moved by Mr. Ice that this approval be granted, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.

Employ! Linda Parisi David Berkowitz, County Attorney Elect, appeared before the Board to request the employment in his office as secretary with shorthand capabilities of Miss Linda Parisi at a salary of \$385 per month effective December 18, 1972. It was moved by Mr. Cragan that this request be approved, seconded by Mr. Ice, and carried unanimously.

Ben hæne regnest The Board noted receipt for a request for renewal of a cereal malt beverage license from Eugene Rinke. The license is to be used at Columbus Home Assoc., 2206 East 23rd St., Lawrence, Kansas. The request will be remitted to the Wakarusa Township Board for their approval or rejection.

Beer license request The Board noted receipt for a request for renewal of a cereal malt beverage license from J. C. Poindexter. The license is to be used at Oak Lodge, Route 1, Baldwin, Kansas. The request will be remitted to the Willow Springs Township Board for their approval or rejection.

Gur license request The Board noted receipt for a request for renewal of a cereal malt beverage license from Dee Poindexter. The license is to be used at Poindexter Quality Oil, Route 2, Baldwin, Kansas. The request will be remitted to the Willow Springs Township Board for their approval or rejection.

Reer license request The Board noted receipt for a request for renewal of a cereal malt beverage license from Gerald W. Love. The license is to be used at Ray's Truck Stop, Route 3, Lawrence, Kansas. The request will be remitted to the Grant Township Board for their approval or rejection.

Planning: Landyland Simuldivision final great approved adicationa Planning Director McClanathan and Zoning Administrator Kellum appeared before the Board to discuss planning items which come to the Board from the Planning Commission relative to the Planning Commission meeting of November 29, 1972. The first item presented by Mr. McClanathan was that of the final plat of Sandyland Subdivision. This is a plat of 8.09 acres generally located approximately is mile north of Grant Township Road No. 23 on the east side of U. S. Highway No. 24-59. This final plat was approved by the Planning Commission and the commission recommends that this Board accept the dedications relative to the final plat. With the information the Douglas County Engineering Department had indicated approval of the dedications, it was moved by Mr. Ice that this Board accept these dedications, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.

gening change for A to 1-2 Inasmuch as the Board had granted approval of the zoning change from A to I-2 subject to the planning and required dedications, it was moved by Mr. Ice that this zoning change now become effective upon publication of the legally described plat, seconded by Mr. Cragan, and carried unanimously.

Regioning requisit denied -Namuraha Mr. McClanathan then presented Item No. 6 of the minutes of the November 29 Planning Commission meeting which item refers to a request to rezone 15.08 acres from A to R-1. This property is located on the southeast corner of the intersection of Kanwaka Township Roads No. 7 and 46. This item was referred from this Board to the Planning Commission with a request for reconsideration. The Planning Commission recommends denial of this request for rezoning. Following due discussion it was moved by Mr. Ice that we accept the recommendation of the Planning Commission which is for denial of this request for rezoning for the reasons that:

1. Such zoning allows for too high density of development in this area